
 
 

Corbett School e-Newsletter  May - June 2019
 

 

END-OF-YEAR REMINDERS 
 

Grade School Main Campus 
May 29th - Wednesday, GS Portfolio Night Conference, ​4pm-8pm, contact your child's teacher  

for an appointment 
 

Middle School Main Campus 
May 6 - 7, Monday - Tuesday: 6th & 7th Grades Overnight Field Trip 

May 15th - Wednesday, MS Portfolio Night ​from 4:30 - 7:30 pm 
May 16th - Thursday, 8th Grade Promotion, HS Gym, 6:30 pm - Dance follows at Grange Hall 

 

CAPS 
May 15th - Wednesday, CAPS Portfolio Night ​from​ 4:30 - 7:30 pm 

May 16th - Thursday, 8th Grade Promotion, CAPS Gym, 6pm, ​Dance follows at Grange Hall 
May 22-23, Wed-Thurs - Field trip with current 5th - 7th graders to Newberry Crater & Smith Rock 

 

High School 
May 20th - Monday, Seniors: ½ day & last day on campus, will continue on off-campus projects 

May 26th - Sunday, HS Graduation, 5 pm Mt. Hood CC Yoshida Event Center 
 

All 
May 3rd - Friday, School Day for All Grades 

May 27th - Monday, Memorial Day - No school 
May 31st - Friday, last day of school for grades K-11:  ½ day in the morning 

  
 
 
 

IMPORTANT for 2019-20 SCHOOL YEAR 

NEW ONLINE REGISTRATION INFORMATION 
 

The Corbett School District, along with other districts in Multnomah County, will be transitioning to 
online registration for the 2019-20 school year.  This will be a big change requiring staff training. 
We will share information with parents and students over the summer as plans finalize.  Updates 
will be sent home via email, posted on the district website, and posted to the district FaceBook 
page.  We are committed to working with families and answering questions as best we can during 
this transition.  What we can tell you for now: 
 

Student photo days are scheduled as follows: 
Grade School ​= Wednesday, Sept. 18th 

Retake Day = Tuesday, October 22nd 

Middle school​ = Wednesday, August 28th 
High Schoo​l = Thursday, August 29th 

Retake Day = Wednesday, October 2nd 
CAPS ​ = Tuesday, September 24th 

Retake Day = Wednesday, October 30th 
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NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS   
May 15th, 7 pm in the MPB 

 
School Board Members:  Michelle Vo - Board Chair,  Marguerite Perry - Board Vice-Chair, 
Lacey Auble, Bob Buttke, David Gorman, Katey Kinnear, and Todd Mickalson. 
 

Each month a school board member will be available to chat with the public at 6:45 pm (15 min. 
prior to regular board meetings).  There will be a rotation of which member is present each month. 
Feel free to stop by the meetings a little bit early for some conversation.  Everyone is welcome, and 
each meeting includes time for public comment.  
 

Last regular board meeting for the 2018-19 school year:  Wednesday, June 19th.  
 

Board Policy Manual: ​How does the public know about Corbett School District board policies? 
We have an easy to access online policy manual.  Please check this link for more information:  
http://policy.osba.org/corbett/index.asp ​. 
 

Agendas, Minutes, Packets: ​ ​If you ever want to check up on agendas, minutes, and other board 
packet materials, as well as Site Council meetings, please see the link on our website:  
https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicHome.aspx?ak=1001104 
 

Audits:​  Independent Auditors’ Reports can be found on the school website at: 
https://corbett.k12.or.us/about/business-services/financial-reports/ 
 

  
 

CORBETT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING(S) 

 
The Corbett School District Budget Committee meeting(s) are scheduled in the MPB from 7-8 pm 
on Wednesdays as follows: 
 

May 1st - review and approve proposed budget 

or  
 

May 8th - continued review and discussion, if necessary 
May 15th - continued review and discussion, if necessary 
 

May 20th - Extended deadline to submit approved budget to TSCC, ORS 294.431(1), “thirty days 
before hearing”.  
 

TSCC = ​Tax Supervising and Conservation Commission of Multnomah County.  TSCC protects 
and represents the public interest, ensures Multnomah County governments’ compliance with 
Local Budget Law, promotes economy and efficiency within those local governments, and provides 
advice and assistance to them. ​ It is past and continuing practice for Corbett School District to 
submit its approved budget to TSCC. 
 

June 19th -   Public hearing on the finished budget, before the regular school board meeting.  The 
board will vote on the budget during their meeting which follows the public hearing. 
 

The Corbett School District is facing many serious considerations.  The public is encouraged to 
attend the budget meeting(s) to understand the serious challenges ahead. 
 

Previous year budgets can be found on the school website at: 
https://corbett.k12.or.us/about/business-services/budget/ 
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NEXT YEAR’S 8/9 ACADEMY 
 
The secondary staff members on the main campus are excited to share an important change in grade 
configuration.  Beginning next year, we will create an 8/9 Academy in order to accomplish these five goals: 
  

● Improve 9th grade on-track to graduate rate. 
● Prioritize the transition from middle school to high school, as this transition is the biggest predictor of 

on time graduation. 
● Create smaller student cohorts to help build stronger relationships between students, staff, and 

parents. 
● Create smaller teaching teams to promote professional learning and improve student outcomes. 
● Reduce the number of students in the most inadequate facility on campus, the middle school. 

  
We know there will be lots of questions about the particulars of the change.  Two parent meetings were held 
last month, along with principal chats at CAPS and the main campus with Principal Phil Pearson and 
Vice-Principal Kathy Childress, and a community presentation at the April school board meeting.  Future 
meetings will be scheduled as well.  We invite all parents in grades K-12, but especially parents of middle 
school age students, to attend one of several future meetings as they are scheduled to present information, 
collect feedback, and plan for next year.  
  
Although we can not answer all your questions in this article, here is a short list of FAQ’s: 
  

1. Will the 8/9 Academy be multi-age? Yes. Students will spend two years in the academy in mixed age 
classrooms like they do in the other grades on main campus. 
 

2. Will 8th grade students receive high school credit? No. Students who are in 8​th​ grade will not receive 
high school credit accept for 8th grade students who are in pre-calculus or higher.  One of the goals 
of this change is to help 8th grade students make the transition to high school level expectations 
without the immediate consequences of transcriptable grades that students face in our current 
system. 
 

3. Where will the Academy be housed? The Academy will be located in the current high school 
building, but the Academy will operate on a different schedule than the high school. For instance 
students in the Academy will start their day in the cafeteria for a short morning meeting, their passing 
periods will be different than the high schools students, they will be located in their own wing of the 
building for their core classes, and they will have a separate lunch than the high school students. In 
every way possible we are working to create a separate Academy that shares a building with the 
high school. 
 

4. What about CAPS students? CAPS middle school teachers will be attending the same trainings for 
human geography and environmental science so they can integrate this curriculum in their 
classrooms. The goal is to provide equivalent curricular instruction at CAPS so an 8th grade student 
from CAPS can transition as a 9th grade student without a deficit in instruction. 

 
5. What if a CAPS 8th grader wanted to transition early? Just like any grade level, parents are free to 

apply to move their student from one campus to the other at the end of each year.  The application 
process has worked smoothly for 7 years and we have never denied a request to move. 

  
We know there will be more questions such as ones about dances, sports, grades, schedules, etc. Parents 
will have the opportunity to hear a more detailed description of the academy and have an opportunity to ask 
questions so the FAQ can be updated.   We hope you can join us at future meetings as they are scheduled. 
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PRINCIPAL CHATS 
 

Parents, guardians, and interested folks - come for conversation and coffee: 
 

HS - Meet with Dr. Phil Pearson, 8-9 am, ​1st Thursday ​ of each month, principal’s office. 
GS - Meet with Mrs. DeeDee Hanes, 8-9 am, ​2nd Thursday​ of each month, principal’s office. 
MS - Meet with Mrs. Kathy Childress, vice-principal, ​8:30-9:30 ​ am, ​3rd Thursday​, MS commons. 
CAPS - Meet with Mrs. Lori Luna, 8-9 am, ​3rd Thursday ​ of each month, Ms. Luna’s classroom. 

 
 

VISIONS and VALUES COMMITTEE 
 

The Corbett School District is moving forward with the Visions and Values committee.  In total, 
about 50 applications were received from resident parents, non-resident parents, and community 
members who will bring a set of diverse opinions to the process.  Selection was made by a 
committee of three board members.  The initial meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 6th.  
 
The Visions and Values committee will serve as an Advisory Committee to the Corbett School 
District, and will guide the process and serve to put together a Vision and Values document.  This 
document will be presented to the board for consideration and potential adoption.  Prior to adoption 
by the board, broad community support will need to be evident.  Periodic reports and surveys will 
be conducted to involve the broader community in the process.  Ultimately, the board has the 
authority to modify committee recommendations if deemed appropriate. 

 
 

8th GRADE PROMOTION 
 

Main Campus Students - ​Thursday, May 16th, 6:30 pm, HS Main Gym 
CAPS Students -​ ​6 pm in the CAPS Gym 

 
Attire is “look sharp”, no fancy dresses or tuxes.  Students shouldn’t miss any school to prepare. 
 

There will be a dance after the ceremonies at the Grange Hall until 9 pm.  The hall is located at 
37493 Grange Hall Rd, Corbett, 97019​.  ​The dance is only for current students in 6 ​th​, 7​th​, and 8​th 
graders from CAPS and the main campus Middle School ​.  Parents of CAPS students need to 
provide transportation to the dance.  All students must be picked up promptly by 9 pm.  
 

Dance admission is: $5.00 for 6 ​th​ and 7​th​ graders, and free for 8​th​ graders.  Pizza is provided. 
  
We need parent volunteers to help!  
Please contact Mr. Leone at ​pleone@corbett.k12.or.us ​ or Mr. Balbo at ​jbalbo@corbett.k12.or.us ​. 

 
 

HIGH SCHOOL GYM BUILDING CLOSED 
Now through May 6th 

 
Work has begun on asbestos removal prior to seismic rehabilitation of the high school gym 

building.  Information is to come regarding additional summer closures.  Thank you, athletes and 
coaches, for your patience and cooperation during this important and needed work. 
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LETTERS ABOUT LITERATURE WINNER! 
 

 

Kate Hawley, a Corbett Middle School student, placed first in the State of 
Oregon in the Level II age group (7th and 8th graders) ​Letters About Literature 
competition.  Her letter will now go on to compete at the national level!  Kate 
wrote a letter to the author of "Letters From Rifka", Karen Hesse.  
  
Letters About Literature ​ is a reading and writing contest for students in grades 
4-12. Students are asked to read a book, poem, or speech and write to the 
author (living or dead) about how the book affected them personally. Letters 
are judged on state and national levels.  Tens of thousands of students from 
across the country enter ​Letters About Literature ​ each year. 
 

The letter writer selected for first place at the national level is eligible to receive a cash award of 
$2,000. Two honorable mention winners will be selected for a prize worth $500. Winners will be 
announced in late May or early June 2019 ​! 

 
 

Congratulations Kate! 
  

 
 

OLD McDONALD’S FARM 
 
 

Old McDonald’s Farm, a small, non-profit children's charity in Corbett, is looking for a full time 
Program Assistant this summer to help run the Summer Programs and the Jr. Vet. Baby Burro 
Week - seven full weeks and then part-time the rest of the summer.  They will be assisting a state 
certified teacher and someone who is very experienced.  They need to be "can do" and care about 
kids and animals.  It is a lovely way to spend a summer and enjoyable to work with children.  We 
will train them but prefer experience working with children and large animals such as horses.  Must 
be at least 18 years of age.  $11-$12 per hour depending upon experience.  Thanks from the folks 
at Old McDonald's Farm, Inc.  Please send resume to ​omf@oldmcdonaldsfarm.org ​. 

  
 

NEWS from the PTA!  

  
  

● PTA’s annual ICE CREAM SOCIAL will be held on the last day of school immediately after 
early release!  Grade School location will be at the playground located in the rear of building. 
CAPs location will be under the covered area at the rear of Springdale School. 

 

● Stay tuned for the date of PTA’s annual Student Appreciation Day (aka Bounce House Day!) 
held every May to thank our students for their fundraising efforts during the Jog-a-thon this 
past September. 
 

● Teacher/Staff appreciation Day Luncheon is on Thursday, May 9th, in the Grade School 
Longhouse room and at CAPs (smaller Teacher/Staff luncheon). 
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DISTRACTED DRIVING EDUCATION for CORBETT HIGH SCHOOL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks to the coordination efforts of School Safety Officer Deputy Cortada, the Corbett High 
School students had access to ODOT’s “Distracted Driving Trailer” for two full days last month.  It 
presented the real-life story of ​ Alexxyss Therwhanger, age 19, who was killed in a car crash on 
February 19, 2016 while she was driving home in eastern Oregon.  Alexxyss was using her cell 
phone and lost control of her car, colliding with an oncoming vehicle and severely injuring two other 
people.  Alexxyss’ crashed car was enclosed in the trailer to spread awareness about distracted 
driving.  Here is a portion of the information presented: 
 
“At about 3 pm Alexxyss left a friend’s house in Long Creek, Oregon, driving towards her home in 
Kennewick, WA.  Within 3 minutes of leaving she began to send and receive text messages on her 
cell phone.  The area in which Lexi was traveling had limited coverage, yet anytime Lexi was in a 
service area she began to send and receive text messages.  While traveling Hwy. 395, she also 
began to view and share messages on her social media account.  Between 3 pm and 3:45 pm, 
Lexi sent or received 14 text messages, liked three Facebook posts, and shared one post.  Lexi 
shared her last Facebook post at 3:54 pm.  That was the last contact she would ever have with 
family and friends.  Just minutes later she failed to negotiate a slight curve in the roadway.  Lexi’s 
attention was diverted just long enough to cause her to leave the road, overcorrect, cross into the 
other lane, and get T-boned by an oncoming car.” 
 
In addition to the “Distracted Driving Trailer”, high school teacher Mrs. Radulesk ​brought in guest 
speaker Tiana Tozer, who had another personal story to share with students.  She was also in a 
car accident in her youth and was severely injured.  She played on the USA para-olympic 
basketball team for five years and now works for ODOT talking to kids about the dangers of 
distracted driving.  
 
These presentations coincided with the lead up to the high school prom, with the hope of 
impressing upon students the importance of safe driving practices.  It is part of the district’s 
ongoing efforts to educate young drivers.  Earlier in the school year the SKID ( ​S​top ​K​ids ​I​mpaired 
D ​riving) ​presentation was brought to the high school juniors and seniors.  It is a traffic safety 
education program coordinated by SKID staff and local first responders. 

  
 

SCHOOL POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
 

- .35 FTE Bus Driver - ​Substitute Custodian 
- Substitute Bus Drivers - Head & Assistant Varsity Girls Soccer Coaches/Fall 

2019 
- HS Advanced Math Teacher - HS Life Science Teacher 

You can apply online at ​https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx​.  If you have any questions, 
please call Deputy Clerk Robin Lindeen-Blakeley at 503-261-4211. 
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CORBETT STUDENT SELECTED to TRAVEL ABROAD! 

 
Ella Kitzmiller, a clarinet player in the Corbett Symphonic Band, has been 
selected to travel with the 2019 Oregon Ambassadors of Music for a two 
week performance tour in Europe this July. 
 
This opportunity is available only to the top high school musicians in 
Oregon. The group of band and choir students will travel to seven different 
European countries and perform in the grandeur of historic venues from 
concert halls to open air plazas. 
 
The schedule is fairly demanding with numerous performances sprinkled throughout the two weeks 
of bus travel and sightseeing.  The group plays music with an American flair while representing the 
State of Oregon. 
 

Congratulations, and good luck Ella! 
  

 
WANTED:  People with a Passion for Helping Students 

 

The Corbett Education Foundation is looking to add some new board members to our group.  If you 
have a desire to assist Corbett students, we have a spot for you.  Whether your talents/preferences 
lean toward providing clerical/technical support, sharing ideas for scholarship fundraisers, 
managing a specific project, or helping with leadership tasks, we could use your help.  We have a 
multitude of tasks and activities that could benefit from your expertise.  
 
Contact our office at 503-261-4252 and let us know how we can get in touch with you to discuss 
ways you might be able to lend a hand.  As an all-volunteer group, our office is typically only 
staffed Monday afternoons from 4:30 to 6:30 pm, but you can leave a message on our answering 
machine any time and we’ll get back to you when we are next in the office.  
 
We sincerely hope you will consider supporting Corbett graduates by joining our board.  

 
 
SafeOregon​ has a goal of keeping all children in Oregon schools safer by having a 
confidential or anonymous tip line to report safety concerns.  This tip line is available 
24 hours a day, 7 days a week, and can be used by students.   Go to: 
 

● SafeOregon.com ​,  
● email ​tip@SafeOregon.com ​,  
● download the SafeOregon app, or  
● call/text to 844-472-3367. 

 

For more information:  ​SafeOregon Annual Report which includes data, highlights, and success 
stories can be found ​ at: 
https://www.safeoregon.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/SafeOregon-2017-2018-Annual-Report-
061518-1.pdf 
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HIGH SCHOOL ​GRADUATION 2019 

Sunday, May 26th 
 
 

 
 

MHCC Yoshida Event Center 
Graduate report time: 2:00 pm 

 

Doors open: 4:00 pm 
Ceremony starts: 5:00 pm 

 

No tickets required for entry.  
Please allow immediate family to sit in chairs on the floor. 

 

Ceremony Questions? Jenny Radulesk ​ (​jradulesk@corbett.k12.or.us ​) 
Senior Party Questions? Lorraine Newell ​(​glmk5@gmail.com ​) 

 
 

CEF Says “Thank You” –  
Bingo Night a Success! 

 
 

 

 
The Corbett Education Foundation hosted the third annual “Family Fun Bingo Night” on Saturday, 
April 6th, to raise funds for scholarships awarded to Corbett High School graduates.  This year’s 
event successfully raised enough funds to provide thirteen scholarships in the Fall.  The CEF board 
of directors would like to say, ​ ​“THANK YOU!!”​ to all the attendees, donors, and volunteers who 
helped to make this event such a success.  The board is also grateful to the Corbett School District 
for allowing us to use the MPB on that evening.  Our event included a variety of games and 
activities and a large number of prizes were graciously donated by businesses and individuals so 
that there was ‘something for everyone’. 
  

If you missed the fun this year, make a note to check the CEF website next Spring to you can join 
us at our next “Family Fun Bingo Night”. 
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CORBETT STUDENTS COMPETE in the 

OREGON BATTLE of the BOOKS PROGRAM 
  
Corbett Grade School and CAPS participated in the 
Oregon Battle Book program for the first time this year. 
The Battle of the Books program is sponsored by the 
Oregon Association of School Libraries whose goal is to 
“encourage and recognize students who enjoy reading, to 
broaden reading interests, to increase reading 
comprehension, promote academic excellence, and to 
promote cooperative learning and teamwork among 

students.”  The organizers estimate that 7,600 teams and 36,000 kids within Oregon participated in 
the program this year. The competition is divided into three divisions: elementary (grades 3-5), 
middle school (6-8 grade), and high school (grades 9-12). There are 16 books selected for each 
division that the teams of students read and are quizzed on during the competition. 
  
Twenty-five students in five teams participated in 
the Battle of the Books at Corbett Grade School. 
The students met 1-2 times a week from 
November to early March with the District’s Media 
Specialist, Lisa Just.  Abby Steichen coordinated 
the Battle of the Books program at CAPS. At the 
grade school, a double-elimination tournament 
was held, and The Page Turner team made up of 
Claire Cook, Ella Houston, Shayla Mazer, and 
Olivia Young came out on top to represent the school at the regional competition held at Creston 
Elementary School on March 16.  Caps had a team at the regional competition as well. 
  
At the regional competition, 21 schools competed.  The team from Corbett Grade School made it 
past the first two rounds of to competition to advance to the “Elite Eight” group but lost to a very 
tough team from Sweetbriar Elementary.  Duniway Elementary from Portland Public Schools won 
the regional competition and went on to the state competition held April 6 in Salem at Chemeketa 
Community College.  At the elementary level, James John Elementary from Portland Public 
Schools won the state competition.  
  
The students had a great experience with the program, and many are already reading the books 
that have been selected for the 2019-2020 program.  If you have a student interested in the 
program next year, please contact Lisa Just at ​ljust@corbett.k12.or.us ​. 
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Hotline Number:  971-673-7112 
 

A daily, year-round child abuse hotline is in effect and became operational on Monday, April 8. The 
toll-free number, 1-855-503-SAFE (7233), is still accessible for reporting abuse to the Oregon 
Department of Human Services, but it is not as direct as the new ORCAH number above. 
  

For more information, go to the Oregon Child Abuse Hotline page: 
https://www.oregon.gov/DHS/ABOUTDHS/Child-Safety-Plan/Pages/projectG-centralized-hotline.aspx​. 
  

To send feedback about the hotline, email: 
Feedback.OregonChildAbuseHotline@dhsoha.state.or.us. 

 
 

 
 

2018-2019 CORBETT CHAMPS 
 

EVERYONE is needed to make the End-of-Year-Senior-All-Night-Party a success!  
 

It’s not too late to order your Spring Mother’s Day basket vouchers from Al's Garden. 
CASH donations to the party are still accepted as well!  

 
Find out details about the evening events by clicking this link: 

sites.goodle.com/view/corbettchamps  
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CAPS NEWS 
 

 

We have had a great year so far! As we are winding down, there are lots of events happening: 

● CAPS Portfolio Night is scheduled for Wed. May 15th from 4:30 - 7:30pm.  
● 8th grade promotion is on Thursday, May 16th and is tentatively scheduled for 6pm. After 

the ceremony, 6th - 8th grade Corbett students will join together for a dance at the Grange 
Hall. 

● Our middle school move-up overnight field trip with current 5th-7th graders will be at the 
Newberry Crater and Smith Rock in Central Oregon on May 22nd-23rd. On those same 
days, there will be special events planned for the intermediate move-up group of current 
2nd, 3rd, and 4th graders. 

● We now have our CAPS 2019- 2020 application available for grades K - 8. The application 
is available at our website ​ corbett.k12.or.us​  - by clicking on the yellow bar that appears at 
the top of the website on the homepage. Or you can click ​HERE ​to apply. Students must 
either be residents of Corbett, previously been admitted by lottery, or seeking an 
inter-district transfer from their home district for next year.  ONLY STUDENTS ​NEW TO 
CAPS​ NEED TO APPLY. Please let others know who may be interested. 

In other news, thirteen CAPS 8th grade students went to Guanajuato for a week-long Spanish 
immersion experience. This was the sixth group of CAPS 8th graders to attend the Escuela 
Mexicana in Guanajuato. We had a wonderful time. The students lived with local families, were 
fully engaged in their schooling, visited several museums, and toured other one-of-a-kind treasures 
of this beautiful city.  It was my privilege to have the opportunity to travel with them.  
 

Thank you for allowing us to serve your students!  
 

Lori Luna 
 

 
 

SCHOOL MEDICATION REMINDER 
 
All student medications must be picked up by the parent by the last day of school, in the grade 
school office.  We cannot send medication home with students.   Any leftover medication will be 
disposed of after that time.  

  

Tammy Cooley, RN  - MESD/School Health Services 
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MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION SERVICES 
 

 
 

Multnomah County Mental Health Call Center 
If you or somebody you know is having trouble functioning, Mental Health and Addiction Services  

is here to listen. Seek help by calling the Mental Health Call Center at 503-988-4888.  
Our team of mental health professionals is prepared to help anyone experiencing  

mental health issues at any time, in any language. 
 

When you call the Call Center at 503-988-4888, you get: 
● Free, 24/7 mental health support 
● Interpretation services for non-English speakers 
● Referral to low-cost or sliding-scale agencies 
● Help finding mental health providers 
● Information about non-crisis community resources 

Urgent Walk-In Clinic 
Need to meet face to face? Stop by our Urgent Walk-In Clinic. 

The clinic can help anyone experiencing a mental health crisis at no cost. 
● Receive immediate care during a mental health crisis 
● Speak to a psychiatrist or a mental health nurse practitioner 
● Get help with medication and treatment 

  
Location:​ 4212 SE Division St, Portland 

Hours: ​7 am - 10:30 pm, seven days a week 
 
 

14 



 
 

 
 

15 



 
 

The following clinics are available to provide the required immunizations 
for school attendance: 
 
Centennial High School Madison High School Other No Cost Immunization: 
3505 SE 182nd Ave, Gresham 2735 NE 82nd Ave, Portland Student Health Centers 
Phone: 503-988-5488 Phone: 503-988-3382 Faubion Wellness Centers 

(provides care to Faubion 
Cleveland High School Parkrose High School School & Concordia University 
3400 SE 26th Ave, Portland 12003 NE Shaver St, Portland families) 
Phone: 503-988-3350 Phone: 503-988-3392 2930 NE Dekum St, Portland 

Phone ​: (503) 916-5908 

David Douglas High School Roosevelt High School 
Health Clinic Building 6941 N Central St, Portland Benson Student Health Center 
1034 SE 130th Ave, Portland Phone: 503-988-3909 546 NE 12 ​th​ Ave., Portland 
Phone: 503-988-3554 Phone: 503-915-5151 
 

Franklin High School César Chávez K-8 
5405 SE Woodward St, Portland 5103 N Willis Blvd, Portland 
Phone: 503-988-3370 Phone: 503-988-3815 
 

Jefferson High School George Middle School 
5210 N Kerby St 10000 N Burr Ave, Portland 
Portland, OR 97217 Phone: 503-988-3829 
Phone: 503-988-3360 
 
6th GRADE FAMILIES - IMMUNIZATION INFORMATION - ​Your child is older now, but still needs an 
occasional immunization.  Oregon law requires all students entering 7th grade to get a Tdap booster shot. 
This immunization offers important protection against tetanus, diphtheria, and pertussis.  Please make 
arrangements for your child to get one before school starts in the fall.  

 
 

McKinney-Vento Act:  
Homeless Education Program 

If your family lives in any of the following situations: 
 

● In a shelter  
● In a motel or campground due to the lack of an alternative adequate accommodation  
● In a car, park, abandoned building, or bus or train station  
● Doubled up with other people due to loss of housing or economic hardship 

 
Your school-age children may qualify for certain rights and protections under  

the federal McKinney-Vento Act. 
 

If you need further assistance with your children’s educational needs, contact Corbett School 
District’s Local Liaison Marleen Carroll, by email ​mcarroll@corbett.k12.or.us ​ or by phone at 
503-261-4279, or Director of Student Services Jeanne Swift by email at ​jswift@corbett.k12.or.us ​.  
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https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&sa=X&biw=1920&bih=889&q=faubion+school+phone&ludocid=13320712208262059154&ved=2ahUKEwjmlvD1l4fgAhWwHTQIHaFuC34Q6BMwEnoECAgQHw
mailto:mcarroll@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:jswift@corbett.k12.or.us
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